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By email to: johnny.guirke@oireachtas.ie 
 
07th March 2025 
 
Mr. Johnny Guirke T.D. 
Dáil Éireann,  
Leinster House,  
Kildare Street,  
Dublin 2. 
 
Re: Parliamentary Question 5622/25 To ask the Minister for Health the total number of people triaged as urgent 
who attended a symptomatic breast disease clinic; and the proportion who were offered an appointment in each 
of the relevant hospitals managed by RCSI Hospital Group within ten working days of the date of receipt of a 
letter of referral in the cancer office in each quarter from 2016 to 2024, in tabular form.-Johnny Guirke 
Parliamentary Question 5629/25 To ask the Minister for Health the total number of persons triaged as non-
urgent who attended a symptomatic breast disease clinic, and the proportion who were offered an appointment in 
each of the relevant hospitals managed by RCSI Hospital Group within 12 weeks of the date of receipt of a letter 
of referral in the cancer office in each quarter from 
2016 to 2024, in tabular form.  -Johnny Guirke 
 
Dear Deputy Guirke, 
 
HSE Dublin and North East has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary 
Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. Having reviewed the matter, the following 
outlines the position.  
 
Please see below table outlining the total number of people triaged as urgent who attended a symptomatic breast 
disease clinic in The Mater Misericordiae University Hospital and the number of people who attended or were 
offered an appointment within the national target per quarter in the years requested; 

 
Please see below table outlining the total number of people triaged as non-urgent who attended a symptomatic 
breast disease clinic in The Mater Misericordiae University Hospital and the number of people who attended or 
were offered an appointment within the national target per quarter in the years requested;  
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I trust this information is of assistance to you. 

Yours sincerely, 

______________________________ 
Stephanie Dunne 
Communications and Public Affairs Manager 
HSE Dublin and North East  
comms@rcsihospitals.ie 
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